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Friday 15th September, 2023.

Dear parents and carers,

Welcome back

A big welcome back to all our families. It has been delightful to see the children return to school proudly wearing their Grove School uniform. Lots of children are using their 120-year celebration water bottles.

The term has got off to a great start. The behaviour of children is good, they are responding well to routines and a settling into the rhythm of school life. All children should be bringing home reading books, please speak to your child’s class teacher if your child does not bring a book home to read.

We have been overwhelmed with the number of children who want to join an after-school club. Letters confirming the clubs will be sent home on Monday.

Attendance

School attendance is currently 94%. We are working to improve attendance and reduce the number of sessions some pupils are absent from school. You will have seen lots in the news about attendance. The Department for Education ( DFE) are rightly concerned about pupil attendance nationally. We know that being in school and having the best attendance possible helps children learn. Good attendance supports pupil wellbeing and wider development.

I have attached information for parents called ‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’. As a parent you are legally responsible for making sure your child gets a suitable full-time education.

The NHS have published some useful information for parents: ‘Is my child too ill for school?’

We want you to follow the advice. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
It is fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever ( a temperature of 38C or more ) keep them off school until the fever goes.

We monitor attendance closely. Teachers will ask to meet with you to talk about your child’s attendance and the impact this is having on their progress. If your child does not want to come to school for any reason please make the teacher aware. We can help.

We have lots of ways to reward good attendance. The children love Fantastic Friday assemblies and the 10 Day Challenges. We are always thinking of other ways to encourage good attendance.

Dates for your diary

Our school website has lots of important dates for parents. Please go to: www.grove.bham.sch.uk/news/calendar. Next week we are looking forward to parents of pupils in years 1 and 2 joining us for reading and phonics workshops. 

Yours Sincerely
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Grove School




Ms J Baker

Head Teacher 
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